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AGENCY FOR HEALTH CARE ADMINISTRATION
Medicaid
RULE NO.: RULE TITLE:
59G-4.070 Durable Medical Equipment and 

Supplies
NOTICE OF WITHDRAWAL

Notice is hereby given that the above rule, as noticed in Vol.
33, No. 31, August 3, 2007 issue of the Florida Administrative
Weekly has been withdrawn.

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION
Notices for the Department of Environmental Protection
between December 28, 2001 and June 30, 2006, go to
http://www.dep.state.fl.us/ under the link or button titled
“Official Notices.”

Section IV 
Emergency Rules

BOARD OF TRUSTEES OF THE INTERNAL 
IMPROVEMENT TRUST FUND 
Notices for the Board of Trustees of the Internal Improvement
Trust Fund between December 28, 2001 and June 30, 2006, go
to http://www.dep.state.fl.us/ under the link or button titled
“Official Notices.”

DEPARTMENT OF THE LOTTERY
RULE NO.: RULE TITLE:
53ER08-29 Replacement of Obsolete Emergency 

Rule
SUMMARY: This emergency rule is replacing Rule
53ER08-15, F.A.C., which has been determined to be obsolete
or unnecessary by the Department of the Lottery.
THE PERSON TO BE CONTACTED REGARDING THE
EMERGENCY RULE IS: Faith L. Schneider, Department of
the Lottery, 250 Marriott Drive, Tallahassee, Florida
32399-4011

THE FULL TEXT OF THE EMERGENCY RULE IS: 

53ER08-29 Replacement of Obsolete Emergency Rule.
The following Department of the Lottery emergency rule
relating to Lottery games or promotions is being replaced
because the provisions of the rule are unnecessary. This rule
shall replace the following Rule 53ER08-15, F.A.C.
Specific Authority 24.105(2), 24.109(1) FS. Law Implemented
24.109(1), 120.74(1)(c) FS. History–New 5-9-08, Replaces
53ER08-15, F.A.C.

THIS RULE TAKES EFFECT UPON BEING FILED WITH
THE DEPARTMENT OF STATE UNLESS A LATER TIME
AND DATE IS SPECIFIED IN THE RULE.

EFFECTIVE DATE: May 9, 2008

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION
Notices for the Department of Environmental Protection
between December 28, 2001 and June 30, 2006, go to
http://www.dep.state.fl.us/ under the link or button titled
“Official Notices.”

Section V 
Petitions and Dispositions Regarding Rule 

Variance or Waiver

DEPARTMENT OF LAW ENFORCEMENT

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT on May 8, 2008, the
Criminal Justice Standards and Training Commission has
issued an order.
Petitioner, Michael Christoff, requested a waiver of subsection
11B-27.00212(17), F.A.C., and CJSTC form 86A, to permit the
use of a reduced-size target that simulated a 15 yard shoot in an
11 yard environment in a mobile shooting trailer. This request
was received by the CJSTC staff on April 9, 2008. Notice of
this petition was published in the Florida Administrative
Weekly, Vol. 34, No. 17, on April 25, 2008. The Commission
denied the requested waiver by Petitioner, Michael Christoff, at
its regularly scheduled and noticed Business Agenda meeting
held in Naples, Florida, on May 8, 2008. The Commission has
reviewed similar requests in the past and has denied them.
There was no demonstration that the application of the rule
affected this Petitioner any differently from other similarly
situated persons, or that the application of the rule violated the
principles of fairness. The Petitioner also failed to show that
the purposes of the underlying statute would be met by
granting the requested waiver.
A copy of the Order may be obtained by contacting: Grace A.
Jaye, Assistant General Counsel, Florida Department of Law
Enforcement, P. O. Box 1489, Tallahassee, FL 32302-1489,
(850)410-7676.

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT on May 8, 2008, the
Criminal Justice Standards and Training Commission has
issued an order.
Petitioner, David Imparato, requested a waiver of Rule
11B-30.006, F.A.C., which requires officers to meet certain
specific criteria before they will be granted a refund of fees
paid for taking the State Officer Certification Examination.
The Petition was received on April 29, 2008. Notice of receipt
of the petition was published in the Florida Administrative
Weekly Vol. 34, No. 19, May 9, 2008. The Commission voted
to deny the requested waiver at its regularly scheduled and
noticed Business Agenda meeting held in Naples, Florida, May
8, 2008. The Petitioner failed to demonstrate that the operation
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of the rule created a substantial hardship for him or violated the
principles of fairness. The Petitioner further failed to
demonstrate that the rule affected him differently from others
subject to the rule. The Petitioner also failed to show that the
proposed waiver would satisfy the statute underlying the rule.
A copy of the Order may be obtained by contacting: Grace A.
Jaye, Assistant General Counsel, Florida Department of Law
Enforcement, P. O. Box 1489, Tallahassee, FL 32302-1489,
(850)410-7687.

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT on May 8, 2008, the
Criminal Justice Standards and Training Commission has
issued an order.
Petitioner, Lake City Community College, petitioned for a
waiver of paragraph 11B-20.0014(3)(b), F.A.C., on April 15,
2008. Petitioner discovered during an audit of its records that
one of its instructors had not had his paperwork submitted to
CJSTC for processing. The instructor successfully had taught a
speed measurement class at Petitioner’s facility. Petitioner’s
instructor was otherwise qualified to teach the course. Notice
of receipt of the petition was published in the Florida
Administrative Weekly, Vol. 34, No. 18, May 2, 2008. The
Commission voted to grant the requested waiver at its regularly
scheduled and noticed Business Agenda meeting held in
Naples, Florida, on May 8, 2008. The Petitioner demonstrated
that the rule affected it differently from other persons subject to
the rule and that strict application of the rule in its case would
violate the principles of fairness. The Petitioner also
demonstrated that the proposed waiver satisfied the statute
underlying the rule.
A copy of the Order may be obtained by contacting: Grace A.
Jaye, Assistant General Counsel, Florida Department of Law
Enforcement, P. O. Box 1489, Tallahassee, FL 32302-1489,
(850)410-7676.

BOARD OF TRUSTEES OF THE INTERNAL 
IMPROVEMENT TRUST FUND 

Notices for the Board of Trustees of the Internal Improvement
Trust Fund between December 28, 2001 and June 30, 2006, go
to http://www.dep.state.fl.us/ under the link or button titled
“Official Notices.”

WATER MANAGEMENT DISTRICTS

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT on April 9, 2008, the St.
Johns River Water Management District’s Governing Board
has issued an order.
The District granted a variance under Section 120.542, F.S.
(SJRWMD FOR #2008-11), to Brevard Community College
(Petitioner). The Petition for Variance was received by
SJRWMD on January 3, 2008. Notice of receipt of the petition
requesting the variance was published in the Florida
Administrative Weekly, Vol. 34, No. 6 on February 8, 2008. No

public comment was received. This order provides a temporary
variance from subparagraph 40C-41.063(1)(c)1., Florida
Administrative Code and Section 11.1.3 of the Applicant’s
Handbook: Management and Storage of Surface Waters
(February 1, 2005). These rules provide in pertinent part that a
surface water management system may not result in an
increase in the amount of water being diverted from the Upper
St. Johns River Hydrologic Basin to intercoastal receiving
waters. Generally, the Order sets forth the basis of the
Governing Board’s decision to grant the variance as follows: 1)
requiring Petitioner to comply with these rules onsite would
create a technological hardship, and 2) Petitioner’s financial
contribution to the C-1 Rediversion Project or an Alternative
Rediversion Project will accomplish the purpose of Chapter
373, Florida Statutes, to prevent harm to the water resources,
by facilitating the project’s implementation. The C-1
Rediversion Project is a restoration project designed to allow
water that would be diverted from the St. Johns River to coastal
receiving waters by the Melbourne-Tillman Water Control
District canal system to drain once again to the St. Johns River.
A copy of the Order may be obtained by contacting: Timothy
A. Smith, Senior Assistant General Counsel, Office of General
Counsel, St. Johns River Water Management District, 4049
Reid Street, Palatka, Florida 32177-2529, (386)312-2347.

DEPARTMENT OF THE LOTTERY

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT on April 24, 2008, the
Department of the Lottery has issued an order.
Petitioner sought a waiver of subsection 53ER06-4(16),
Florida Administrative Code, with respect to submission of
IRS form 5754 “at the time of submission of the Winner Claim
Form.” The Department, in granting the petition, determined
that Petitioner has demonstrated that the purpose of the
underlying statute as well as the rule can be achieved by other
means and that strict application of the rule would violate
principles of fairness. 
A copy of the Order may be obtained by contacting: Office of
the General Counsel, Florida Department of the Lottery, 250
Marriott Drive, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-4011,
(850)487-7777.

DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL 
REGULATION

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT on May 6, 2008, the
Florida Department of Business and Professional Regulation,
Division of Hotels and Restaurants has issued an order.
NOTICE WAS HEREBY GIVEN that on April 14, 2008, for a
Routine Variance for subsection 61C-4.010(7), Florida
Administrative Code, from Bruno’s Pizza located in Palm
Coast. The above referenced F.A.C. states…each public food
service establishment shall maintain a minimum of one public



Florida Administrative Weekly Volume 34,  Number  21,  May 23, 2008

2792   Section V - Petitions and Dispositions Regarding Rule Variance or Waiver

bathroom for each sex, properly designated…..The proposed
establishment has one bathroom for patrons and they are
requesting a variance to have a seating capacity of thirty (30).
This variance request was approved and is contingent upon the
Petitioner ensuring the public bathroom is functional, has hot
and cold running water at all times, provided with soap and an
approved method to dry hands, and kept in a clean and sanitary
manner. Seating shall not exceed (30) which includes inside
and outside seating. Any violation of the variance is the
equivalent of a violation of the Rule and may result in a
rescission of the variance, and subject the Petitioner to
disciplinary sanctions as enumerated in Section 509.261,
Florida Statutes.
A copy of the Order may be obtained by contacting:
Xenia.Bailey@dbpr.state.fl.us.

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT on May 6, 2008, the
Florida Department of Business and Professional Regulation,
Division of Hotels and Restaurants has issued an order.
NOTICE WAS HEREBY GIVEN THAT on April 30, 2008,
for a Routine Variance for subsection 61C-4.010(7), Florida
Administrative Code, from Cold Stone Creamery located in
Miami. The above referenced F.A.C. states…each public food
service establishment shall maintain a minimum of one public
bathroom for each sex, properly designated…..The proposed
establishment has one bathroom for patrons and they are
requesting a variance to have a seating capacity of twenty (20).
This variance request was approved and is contingent upon the
Petitioner ensuring the public bathroom is functional, has hot
and cold running water at all times, provided with soap and an
approved method to dry hands, and kept in a clean and sanitary
manner. Seating shall not exceed (20) which includes inside
and outside seating. Any violation of the variance is the
equivalent of a violation of the Rule and may result in a
rescission of the variance, and subject the Petitioner to
disciplinary sanctions as enumerated in Section 509.261,
Florida Statutes.
A copy of the Order may be obtained by contacting:
Xenia.Bailey@dbpr.state.fl.us.

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT on May 6, 2008, the
Florida Department of Business and Professional Regulation,
Division of Hotels and Restaurants has issued an order.
NOTICE WAS HEREBY GIVEN THAT on April 21, 2008,
for a Routine Variance for subsection 61C-4.010(7), Florida
Administrative Code, from El Rey de la Papa located in Winter
Garden. The above referenced F.A.C. states…each public food
service establishment shall maintain a minimum of one public
bathroom for each sex, properly designated…..The proposed
establishment has one bathroom for patrons and they are
requesting a variance to have a seating capacity of twenty-two
(22). 

This variance request was approved and is contingent upon the
Petitioner ensuring the public bathroom is functional, has hot
and cold running water at all times, provided with soap and an
approved method to dry hands, and kept in a clean and sanitary
manner. Seating shall not exceed (22) which includes inside
and outside seating. Any violation of the variance is the
equivalent of a violation of the Rule and may result in a
rescission of the variance, and subject the Petitioner to
disciplinary sanctions as enumerated in Section 509.261,
Florida Statutes.
A copy of the Order may be obtained by contacting:
Xenia.Bailey@dbpr.state.fl.us.

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT on May 9, 2008, the
Florida Department of Business and Professional Regulation,
Division of Hotels and Restaurants, received a petition for an
Emergency Variance for subsection 61C-4.010(7), Florida
Administrative Code, from House of Kabab Restaurant located
in Gainesville. The above referenced F.A.C. states…each
public food service establishment shall maintain a minimum of
one public bathroom for each sex, properly designated….The
proposed establishment has one bathroom for patrons and they
are requesting a variance to have a seating capacity of thirty
(30).
A copy of the Petition for Variance or Waiver may be obtained
by contacting: Xenia.Bailey@dbpr.state.fl.us.

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT on May 6, 2008, the
Florida Department of Business and Professional Regulation,
Division of Hotels and Restaurants has issued an order.
NOTICE WAS HEREBY GIVEN THAT on April 23, 2008,
for a Routine Variance for subsection 61C-4.010(7), Florida
Administrative Code, from La Abundancia located in Winter
Park. The above referenced F.A.C. states…each public food
service establishment shall maintain a minimum of one public
bathroom for each sex, properly designated….The proposed
establishment has one bathroom for patrons and they are
requesting a variance to have a seating capacity of twenty-four
(24). 
This variance request was approved and is contingent upon the
Petitioner ensuring the public bathroom is functional, has hot
and cold running water at all times, provided with soap and an
approved method to dry hands, and kept in a clean and sanitary
manner. Seating shall not exceed (24) which includes inside
and outside seating. Any violation of the variance is the
equivalent of a violation of the rule and may result in a
rescission of the variance, and subject the Petitioner to
disciplinary sanctions as enumerated in Section 509.261,
Florida Statutes.
A copy of the Order may be obtained by contacting:
Xenia.Bailey@dbpr.state.fl.us.
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NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT on May 6, 2008, the
Florida Department of Business and Professional Regulation,
Division of Hotels and Restaurants has issued an order.
NOTICE WAS HEREBY GIVEN THAT on May 2, 2008, for
an Emergency Variance for subsection 61C-4.010(1) and
61C-4.010(6), Florida Administrative Code, from Que Rico
located in Orlando. The above referenced F.A.C. addresses
food supplies, food protection, and physical facilities-except as
specifically provided in this rule, public food service
establishments shall be subject to the provisions of chapter
three and chapter six of the FDA Food Code. They are
requesting to do open air food service on a Mobile Food
Dispensing Vehicle. 
This variance request was approved and is contingent upon the
Petitioner’s use of open-air steam table properly covered and
air curtain operating properly according to manufacturer’s
specifications and Section 6-202-15(D)(2), 2001 FDA Food
Code, as to expel possible contaminants and vermin. Approval
is also contingent upon Petitioner conducting all re-heating for
hot holding at approved commissaries to the proper
temperature per Section 3-403.11, 2001 FDA Food Code; and
potentially hazardous food is held at proper temperatures
according to Section 3-501.16, 2001 FDA Food Code. 
The Petitioner shall strictly adhere to paragraph
61C-4.0161(2)(c), Florida Administrative Code, and report to
the commissary at least once daily when operating. All
warewashing is to be conducted at the commissary and strict
adherence to employee health guidelines as specified in the
Section 2-201, 2001 FDA Food Code, are to be followed.
Petitioner shall also use a potable water tank and utilize a
wastewater holding tank that is at least 15% larger than the
potable water holding tank; and sloped to a drain that is 1 inch
in inner diameter or greater, equipped with a shut-off valve.
Petitioner must receive potable water from an approved source
with written documentation provided and sanitize the fresh
water and wastewater tanks at least once every 24 hours. 
Copies of the variance and operating procedures are to be
present on the MFDV at all times of operation and shall be
adhered to as approved by the Division. This variance is not
transferable under any conditions. All provisos must be
complied prior to final approval and licensing. Any violation
of the variance is the equivalent of a violation of the rule and
may result in a rescission of the variance, and subject the
Petitioner to disciplinary sanctions as enumerated in Section
509.261, Florida Statutes. 
A copy of the Order may be obtained by contacting:
Xenia.Bailey@dbpr.state.fl.us.

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT on May 6, 2008, the
Florida Department of Business and Professional Regulation,
Division of Hotels and Restaurants has issued an order.

NOTICE WAS HEREBY GIVEN THAT on April 23, 2008,
for an Emergency Variance for subsection 61C-4.010(7),
Florida Administrative Code, from Sip Lounge located in
Tampa. The above referenced F.A.C. states…each public food
service establishment shall maintain a minimum of one public
bathroom for each sex, properly designated…..The proposed
establishment has one bathroom for patrons and they are
requesting a variance to have a seating capacity of forty-four
(44). 
This variance request was approved and is contingent upon the
Petitioner ensuring the public bathroom is functional, has hot
and cold running water at all times, provided with soap and an
approved method to dry hands, and kept in a clean and sanitary
manner. Seating shall not exceed (42) which includes inside
and outside seating. Any violation of the variance is the
equivalent of a violation of the Rule and may result in a
rescission of the variance, and subject the Petitioner to
disciplinary sanctions as enumerated in Section 509.261,
Florida Statutes.
A copy of the Order may be obtained by contacting:
Xenia.Bailey@dbpr.state.fl.us

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT on May 6, 2008, the
Florida Department of Business and Professional Regulation,
Division of Hotels and Restaurants has issued an order.
NOTICE WAS HEREBY GIVEN THAT on April 28, 2008,
for an Emergency Variance for subsection 61C-4.010(7),
Florida Administrative Code, from Wing Nuts located in Cape
Coral. The above referenced F.A.C. states…each public food
service establishment shall maintain a minimum of one public
bathroom for each sex, properly designated…..The proposed
establishment has one bathroom for patrons and they are
requesting a variance to have a seating capacity of seventeen
(17). 
Approval is contingent upon the Petitioner ensuring the public
bathroom is functional, has hot and cold running water at all
times, provided with soap and an approved method to dry
hands, and kept in a clean and sanitary manner. Seating shall
not exceed (17) which includes inside and outside seating. Any
violation of the variance is the equivalent of a violation of the
Rule and may result in a rescission of the variance, and subject
the Petitioner to disciplinary sanctions as enumerated in
Section 509.261, Florida Statutes.
A copy of the Order may be obtained by contacting:
Xenia.Bailey@dbpr.state.fl.us.

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT on May 5, 2008, the
Board of Professional Surveyors and Mappers, received a
petition for Timothy A. Kent, on behalf of American Congress
on Surveying and Mapping. Although the petition does not
state a rule in which petitioner is seeking a variance or waiver
of, it appears that the petitioner seeks a waiver or variance of
Rule 61G17-5.0051, Florida Administrative Code.
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A copy of the Petition for Variance or Waiver may be obtained
by contacting: Richard Morrison, Executive Director, Board of
Professional Surveyors and Mappers, 1940 North Monroe
Street, Tallahassee, FL 32399-0783. Comments on this petition
should be filed with the Board of Professional Surveyors and
Mappers within 14 days of publication of this notice.

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT on May 8, 2008, the
Board of Accountancy, received a petition for Kevin Crawford,
seeking a variance or waiver of paragraph 61H1-27.002(2)(a),
Florida Administrative Code, which requires that an applicant
for licensure hold a baccalaureate degree from an accredited
college or university and that 36 semester or 54 quarter hours
earned in accounting education be above the elementary level.
A copy of the Petition for Variance or Waiver may be obtained
by contacting: Veloria Kelly, Division Director, Board of
Accountancy, 240 N. W. 76th Dr., Suite A, Gainesville, Florida
32607, (352)333-2505. Comments on this petition should be
filed with the Board of Accountancy within 14 days of
publication of this notice.

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION

Notices for the Department of Environmental Protection
between December 28, 2001 and June 30, 2006, go to
http://www.dep.state.fl.us/ under the link or button titled
“Official Notices.”

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT on May 7, 2008, the
Bureau of Beaches and Coastal Systems, received a petition for
variance or waiver, pursuant to Section 120.542, Florida
Statutes, and Chapter 28-104, F.A.C., for subsections
62B-33.002(18), (19), F.A.C., which defines “eligible
structures” and “emergency protection”, and from Rule
62B-33.0051, F.A.C., which provides the conditions where
construction of armoring shall be authorized. The petition was
received from Archibald J. Thomas, on behalf of himself, Mr.
& Mrs. Herron, and Mr. & Mrs. Neary, regarding SJ-1031 AR
V. The properties are located at 3560, 3570 and 3550 Coastal
Highway, repectfully, Vilano Beach, in St. Johns County.
A copy of the Petition for Variance or Waiver may be obtained
by contacting: Rosaline Beckham at (850)488-7815 or by
e-mail: rosaline.beckham@dep.state.fl.us. Any comments
should be filed in writing with the Department at 3900
Commonwealth Blvd., M.S. 300, Tallahassee, Florida
32399-3000, and should be submitted within 14 days of the
date of this publication.

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT on April 23, 2008, the
Board of Nursing, received a petition for Glen E. Thomas on
behalf of Mary Lou Furnace, R.N., seeking a waiver or

variance of Rule 64B9-4.0025, F.A.C., with respect to prior
certification by the appropriate professional or national nursing
specialty board.
A copy of the Petition for Variance or Waiver may be obtained
by contacting: Rick Garcia, Executive Director, 4052 Bald
Cypress Way, Bin #C02, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-3252,
(850)245-4158. Comments on this petition should be filed with
the Board of Nursing within 14 days of publication of this
notice.

DEPARTMENT OF CHILDREN AND FAMILY 
SERVICES

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT on April 2, 2008, the
Department of Children and Family Services has issued an
order.
On December 20, 2007, The Department of Children and
Family Services, received a petition for Waiver of subsection
65C-15.017(3), F.A.C., from Petitioner, Willie Smiley.
Subsection 65C-15.017(3), F.A.C., states that staff of a
licensed child-placing agency responsible for performing
casework services possess at least a bachelor’s degree in social
work or a related field. 
Petitioner has demonstrated that he possesses the requisite
knowledge, skills, and abilities of a fully qualified caseworker.
On April 2, 2008, Petitioner was granted a waiver of
subsection 65C-15.017(3), F.A.C.
A copy of the Order may be obtained by contacting: Agency
Clerk, Department of Children and Family Services, 1317
Winewood Blvd., Bldg. 2, Room 204, Tallahassee, FL
32399-0700.

FLORIDA HOUSING FINANCE CORPORATION

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT on May 13, 2008, the
Florida Housing Finance Corporation, received a petition for
Waiver of subsection 67ER06-34(4), Florida Administrative
Code, from Friendship Tower, Ltd., (“Petition”). The Petition
is seeking a waiver of the rule that provides for the forgiveness
of principal of the loan.
A copy of the Petition for Variance or Waiver may be obtained
by contacting: Sherry Green, Public Records Clerk, Florida
Housing Finance Corporation, 227 North Bronough Street,
Suite 5000, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-1329. The Petition has
also been posted on Florida Housing’s website at
www.floridahousing.org. Florida Housing will accept
comments concerning the Petition for 14 days from the date of
publication of this notice. To be considered, comments must be
received on or before 5:00 p.m. (Eastern Standard Time), on
the 14th day after publication of this notice at Florida Housing
Finance Corporation, 227 North Bronough Street, Suite 5000,
Tallahassee, Florida 32399-1329.
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NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT on May 13, 2008, the
Florida Housing Finance Corporation, received a petition for
Waiver of subsection 67ER06-34(4), Florida Administrative
Code, from Golden Acres Redevelopment Phase II, Ltd.,
(“Petition”). The Petition is seeking a waiver of the rule that
provides for the forgiveness of principal of the loan.
A copy of the Petition for Variance or Waiver may be obtained
by contacting: Sherry Green, Public Records Clerk, Florida
Housing Finance Corporation, 227 North Bronough Street,
Suite 5000, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-1329. The Petition has
also been posted on Florida Housing’s website at
www.floridahousing.org. Florida Housing will accept
comments concerning the Petition for 14 days from the date of
publication of this notice. To be considered, comments must be
received on or before 5:00 p.m. (Eastern Standard Time), on
the 14th day after publication of this notice at Florida Housing
Finance Corporation, 227 North Bronough Street, Suite 5000,
Tallahassee, Florida 32399-1329.

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT on May 13, 2008, the
Florida Housing Finance Corporation, received a petition for
Waiver of paragraph 67-48.004(1)(a) and subparagraph
67-48.0075(7)(a)1., Florida Administrative Code, from West
Bartow Partnership Ltd., LLLP, (“Petition”). The Petition is
seeking a waiver of the rules that allow for a change in the
ownership structure of the named applicant and the rule
pertaining to the terms and provisions of repayment of
supplemental loans.
A copy of the Petition for Variance or Waiver may be obtained
by contacting: Sherry Green, Public Records Clerk, Florida
Housing Finance Corporation, 227 North Bronough Street,
Suite 5000, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-1329. The Petition has
also been posted on Florida Housing’s website at
www.floridahousing.org. Florida Housing will accept
comments concerning the Petition for 14 days from the date of
publication of this notice. To be considered, comments must be
received on or before 5:00 p.m. (Eastern Standard Time), on
the 14th day after publication of this notice at Florida Housing
Finance Corporation, 227 North Bronough Street, Suite 5000,
Tallahassee, Florida 32399-1329.

Section VI 
Notices of Meetings, Workshops and Public 

Hearings

The following state governmental agencies, boards and
commissions announce a public meeting to which all persons
are invited:
State Board of Administration
Financial Services Commission
Department of Veterans’ Affairs
Department of Highway Safety and Motor Vehicles

Department of Law Enforcement
Department of Revenue
Department of Education
Administration Commission
Florida Land and Water Adjudicatory Commission
Board of Trustees of the Internal Improvement Trust Fund
Department of Environmental Protection
DATE AND TIME: June 10, 2008, 9:00 a.m.
PLACE: Cabinet Meeting Room, Lower Level, The Capitol,
Tallahassee, Florida
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED:
Regular scheduled meeting of the Governor and Cabinet
The State Board of Administration will take action on matters
duly presented on its agenda, which may include such matters
as Executive Director’s reports; approval of fiscal sufficiency
of state bond issues; approval of sale of local bonds at an
interest rate in excess of statutory interest rate limitation; report
on investment performance; designation of banks as
depositories for state funds; adoption of rules and regulations;
investment of state funds pursuant to Chapter 215, F.S.; and
consideration of other matters within its authority pursuant to
Chapters 215 and 344, F.S., and Section 16 of Article IX of the
Florida Constitution of 1885, as continued by subsection 9(c)
of Article XII of the Florida Constitution of 1968. The
Division of Bond Finance of the State Board of Administration
will take action on matters duly presented on its agenda, which
will deal with the issuance of State bonds, arbitrage
compliance and related matters.
The Financial Services Commission will take action on matters
duly presented on its agenda which may include, but not be
limited to, matters relating to rulemaking for all activities
concerning insurers and other risk bearing entities, including
licensing, rates, policy forms, market conduct, claims,
adjusters, issuance of certificates of authority, solvency,
viatical settlements, premium financing, and administrative
supervision, as provided under the Insurance Code or Chapter
636, F.S., and for all activities relating to the regulation of
banks, credit unions, other financial institutions, finance
companies, and the securities industry.
The Department of Veterans’ Affairs will take action on
matters duly presented on its agenda which may include the
administration of the Department as well as actions taken to
further the Department’s mission of providing assistance to
veterans and their dependents, pursuant to Section 292.05, F.S.
The Department of Highway Safety and Motor Vehicles will
take action on matters duly presented on its agenda, which may
include such matters as approval of agency policies, taking
agency action with regard to administrative procedure matters,
and considering other matters within its authority pursuant to
Florida Statutes.
The Department of Law Enforcement will take action on
matters duly presented on its agenda which may include but
not be limited to such matters as transfer of agency funds or


